
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

VOL. 52 NO. 53 – DECEMBER 31st, 2017  
 
THEME FOR THE HOLY FAMILY OF JESUS, MARY, AND JOSEPH:  Family life is rooted in the 

unconditional love of God as witnessed by the Holy Family.   
 

MASS INTENTIONS:   
 

Sat.   12-30 5:00 pm -- For Our Parish at St. Augustine’s 
Sun.   12-31  8:30 am – Celesta Kabureck 
Mon. 1-1 9:00 am – For Our Parish at St. Augustine’s 
Tues.   1-2 8:00 am – Dennis Rheinecker 
Wed.   1-3 8:00 am – Eleanor Braun 
Thurs.   1-4 8:00 am – Eileen Wagner and Fred Wagner 
Fri.   1-5 8:00 am – Don Bruss   
Sat.   1-6 5:00 pm -- For Our Parish at St. Augustine’s 
Sun.   1-7  8:30 am – Dolores Deeke 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ORGANIZATIONS 
BLESSED VIRGIN ALTAR SODALITY – The 

ladies meet the first Tuesday In September, November, 
January & March at 7:00 pm in the Parish Center.  Details 
regarding the annual Christmas Party and Spring Breakfast 
are shared in the bulletins closer to those dates. 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS – meet the second 

Wednesday of every month at 7:30 pm in the Parish Center.  
Any changes or special activities are given elsewhere in the 
bulletin. 

QUILTING – ladies meet to quilt each Tuesday in the 

Parish Center from 8:30 am to 3:30 p.m. except during the 
summer.   Any questions call Margie Holle at 473-2944 or 
Alice Kuehn 473-2817.   
 

PARISH COUNT:  123 
OUR SACRIFICE MADE TO GOD:  12-24-17 
Sunday Envelopes (55) - $1,803.00 
Loose – $89.00   
PARISH COUNT: CHRISTMAS EVE 4:  263 
CHRISTMAS EVE 10:  40 AND CHRISTMAS 
DAY:  93 
Christmas Loose - $1,203.00 
Christmas Envelopes Year to Date - $2,810.00         
 

Scholarship Fund - $543.00 

 (Total Donated since 8/1/2017) 

 
Thank you very much for your generosity! 

 
    

ST. AUGUSTINE OF CANTERBURY 
HECKER, ILLINOIS  62248 

REV. VON C. DEEKE, PASTOR            
PARISH OFFICE 473-2217      FAX 473-9141 

E-MAIL ADDRESS:  staug@htc.net 
PARISH WEBSITE:  staugustineofcanterburyhecker.com 

To contact Father Von when not in Parish Office, Cell #618/214-6852 
St. Vincent de Paul Help Line 618/792-4059 

House of Neighborly Service Help Line 618/939-8680 
Confessions:  are heard each Saturday night from 4 to 4:45 pm and each 
Sunday from 8 to 8:20 am. 
Parish Office Hours:  Mondays and Thursdays, 9:00 am to 4:00 pm.  Closed 
from 12 noon to 1:00 pm for lunch. 

mailto:staug@htc.net


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK 
Saturday, January 6th; 5pm   Sunday, January 7th; 8:30am 
Ushers:  Andy Amann & Brice Griffin  Ushers:  Carl Hogan & Marvin Gregson 
Greeters:  Sue Hepp    Greeters:  John Kaiser 
Servers:  Gregsons    Servers:  Ben Hogan & Lucas Gregson 
Lector:  Donna Rheinecker   Lector:  Kay Haudrich 
Extraordinary Ministers:  Tiffany Gregson, Extraordinary Ministers:  John Kaiser, 
Roger Cortner and Ruth Cortner   Betty Schreder and Dale Haudrich 
 

OFFERTORY FAMILIES 
Sat. 12/30 – M/M Andy Amann   Sun. 12/31 – M/M Edward Stellhorn 
Sat. 1/6  -- M/M David Biffar   Sun. 1/7 – M/M Donald Biffar 
Sat. 1/13 – M/M Don Braun   Sun. 1/14 – M/M Dennis Biffar 
 

Please pray for the following: 
 

Darlene Frisch, Ellen Daniels, Ranetta Adams, Edith Boling, Dave Bruss, Dorothy 
Vogler, Carol Lester & Family, Janet Hayes, Barb Reinholz, Debra Krysnoski, 
Elaine Goetting, Maxine Linnertz,  Kathy Lynn Kromat, Ray Mavers, Pat Row, 
Richard Brandenburger, Rita Helfrich, Robert & Alice Mueller , and Hank & Judy 
Bauer. 
 
Submitted names will remain on the prayer list for one month’s time.  Please call the 
Parish Office 473-2217 to submit names for the prayer list.  
 

 
 

To Deacon Tom Helfrich of SS. Peter and Paul Parish!  We 
appreciate your visiting our parish of St. Augustine’s.  Thank you 
for being our guest homilist this weekend!!! 

PRAY FOR Esther Harbaugh, parishioner of St. Augustine’s, who died and was 
buried this past week.  Please remember her and her family in your prayers.  May 
her soul and all souls of the faithful departed rest in peace. 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

DIOCESAN 
EVENTS 

RESPECT LIFE CORNER 
Family Prayer –Praying together as a family is a beautiful way to increase your family’s relationship 
with the Lord and with one another.  The Holy Family of Nazareth experienced both joy and sorrow as 
do families of today.  Learn, Act, Connect, Pray:  In daily family life, Pope Francis affirmed the 
importance of speaking key words within our families:  “may I,” “please” and “sorry”.  We must use our 
words to treat every person with dignity and respect.  Pray for healing and reconciliation within families 
so that no one feels unloved or unwelcome. 

TEC (Teens Encounter Christ) 
Calling all juniors and seniors in high school: TEC (Teens Encounter Christ) weekends: January 13-
15, 2018 at Immaculate Conception in Columbia, IL or February 17-19, 2018 at Mater Dei High 
School in Breese, IL. Teens Encounter Christ (TEC) is a three-day Catholic retreat for the young 
adults of Southern Illinois. It's a place for older teens and young adults to reflect-through talks, skits, 
art, music, sacraments, fellowship and fun-on where they are in life and where they're going, where 
God fits in, where their faith is leading them, and how they can live their faith with love, joy and 
courage. TEC is also open to adult observers (18+). To learn more and/or to apply 
visit: www.bellevilletec.org 

 

Attention freshmen and sophomoresécoming January 20 - 21 , there will be a Quest experience held 

at St. Mary parish in Mt. Carmel, IL .  Quest focuses on the relationsh ips in our lives.  For more 

information/application go to diobelle.org then search for Youth Ministry under Departments and 

Faith Formation.  

10th Annual Euchre Tournament 
Sponsored by Ss. Peter & Paul Holy Name Society 

Friday, January 26th, 2018 
Grade School Gym 

Doors open 6:30pm & Tournament starts 7pm 
Prizes awarded for the top 3 places in 2 flights at a minimum.  Tickets are 
$25 & include: 7 rounds of Euchre (12 hands per round), Beverages (Soda, 
water & beer), all you can eat fried chicken (at end of last round).  Info or 
questions call Tim Huels 406-6399 or Josh Phelps 978-4048. 

 

http://www.bellevilletec.org/


 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
COMING AREA EVENTS 

 
FLYERS WILL NOW BE LOCATED IN A 3-RING BINDER AT THE FRONT 
ENTRANCE TO CHURCH.  FEEL FREE TO CHECK OUT THE BINDER IF 

YOU NEED ADDITIONAL INFO ABOUT AN EVENT. 
 

Jan. 22nd – Lifeline Screenings; St. Patrick’s Tipton; All 5 for $139; Call 866-229-0469; or online 
www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle; or text the word circle to 797979. 
BINGO - BINGO - BINGO on Monday nights at CKL of I in Swansea.  Bingo (no machines) begins at 7pm 

and proceeds benefit Althoff Catholic High School.  Food and drinks are available 
Euchre -- Every Thursday afternoon starting at 1:00; St. Michael’s Paderborn    

 
 
 
 

The next meeting of the  

Blessed Virgin Altar Sodality will be  

Tuesday, January 2 nd; 7:00 pm  

in the Parish Center  

If you received a letter regarding a quilt donation for 

November 201 8 or Super Bowl 201 9, please return your 

slip as soon as possible.  If you forgot to return your slips 

for the upcoming Super Bowl 201 8, itõs not too late!  If 

you have a  quilt to donate for Super Bowl 201 8, please let 

us know ASAP!  

There will be a Holy Hour of Eucharistic Adoration follow ing the 
8:00 am Mass on Friday, January 5 th , from 8:30 to  9:30 am.  

January 1st - Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God 
The Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God falls on a Monday this year.  

Since it falls on a Monday, it is not a Holy Day of Obligation.   
There will be a 9am Mass on Monday, January 1st, 2018. 

 

http://www.lifelinescreening.com/communitycircle


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Today we celebrate the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph. 

Each of them was called to in a unique way to love and serve their 

family, but the power of their love within also went out to the world. 

In the same way, our vocation should strengthen and sanctify those 

around us first and then be moved out into the world for the sanctity 

of others. Let us pray also and reflect on the gifts we have been 

given during this year and discern how we can put those to the 

service of others in 2018. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Third Joyful Mystery  

THE NATIVITY  

1. Joseph and Mary go to Bethlehem to comply with the decree of 

Caesar Augustus. 

2. The hour for Mary to give birth is near, but there is no room in the 

inn. 

3. In the stillness of the night, the Savior is born in a cave, Mary 

remaining a Virgin. 

4. She wraps Him in swaddling clothes and lays Him in a manger. 

5. In unspeakable joy Mary gathers to her bosom the Flower of her 

virginity.  

6. Jesus enters the world in poverty to teach the lesson of detachment 

from earthly things. 

7. The angel announces to the shepherds: "Today there is born to you in 

the town of David a Savior, Who is Christ the Lord." 

8. The angelic chorus sing: "Glory to God in the highest, and peace to 

His people on earth." 

9. The shepherds come to the stable to pay homage to the Infant Jesus. 

10. The Magi come to adore the Holy Child and offer Him gifts. 

Spiritual Fruit :  That the Christmas Season will be rebirth to our faith, 

hope and love.  Pray also for all those that are alone during this Season, that 

we may open our homes and hearts to those in need. 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NEWS FROM SPPCS… 
Saints Peter and Paul Catholic School’s students, faculty, and staff have 
spent the weeks of December, preparing for the Christmas Mass.  
Grandparents, parents, and friends were invited weeks ago, and were 
welcomed to church for the annual event.  With packed pews, the junior high 
students began the mass with a candlelit processional.  Student council 
president Dahlia Coats welcomed everyone to Mass and invited them to take 
this opportunity to remember what the Christmas season is all about. The 
fifth graders sang “Silent Night - Noche Paz” in Spanish and the fourth grade 
recorder choir performed “Hallelujah Choir” with their recorders.  The 
preschool and kindergarten students delighted the congregation with their 
song, "There was a Little Baby", after communion.  After the conclusion of 
Mass, the second and third graders sang "Mary’s Boy Child" while the first 
graders portrayed the Nativity.  Everyone then gathered back at school for 
cinnamon rolls, milk, and coffee.    

 

GIBAULT RAFFLE TICKETS are great Christmas gifts and are now for sale! For only 
$25, you get a chance to win $25 every calendar day between January 1st and May 
31st, with grand prizes of $2000, $1000, $500, and $250 drawn on May 6th, 2018. A 
single ticket can win multiple times! To purchase your chance, contact any Gibault 
student or contact Andrea at the Gibault office, abiske@gibaulthawks.com or 618-939-
3883. Thank you for your support! 

 

mailto:abiske@gibaulthawks.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ss. Peter & Paul Catholic Church 
ADULT FAITH FORMATION OPPORTUNITIES 

2018 
All programs held in  

Adult Faith Formation House 

TUESDAY Speaker Series 
4th Tuesday of the month 

7:00 ς 8:00 p.m. 
Jan. 23: “The Mass: Why we do what we do”: Presenter: Fr. Sebastian, Host: Scott & 
Karen Seaborn 
Feb. 27: “The Five Languages of Love” Presenters: Karen & Scott Seaborn, Host: 
Carrie Higgerson 
March 27: “Life in Prison: Seen through the eyes of a Catholic man who has worked, 
taught, and ministered in the prison system for 25 years”.  Presenter: Jay Zielinski; 
Host: Cate Gross 
April 24:  “The Dignity of Life, Part 1: Beginning of Life Issues” Presenter: Dr. Michael 
Kirk. Host: Dawn Helfrich 
May 22:  “The Dignity of Life, Part 2: End of Life Issues” Presenter: Dr. Michael Kirk. 
Host: Dorothy Kohler 
June 26:  “How God is Present Even in the Midst of Unimaginable Tragedy”. 
Presenter: Sarah Hartrum-Decareaux. Host: Carrie Higgerson 

The 2017 Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal  
The Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal…join us as Partners in Hope 
The ministries and programs that rely on The Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal 
ensure the healing, teaching and redemptive presence of Jesus Christ for the people 
of our Belleville Diocese.  Yet, their work cannot continue without your help and 
support.  We ask for your continued prayers for the success of the Appeal and, if you 
are able, please consider making a gift.  No amount is too large or small and 
donations are accepted throughout the year.  Thank you and God bless! 
 
Our parish participation goal for the appeal is 58 households and our financial 
target is $6,000.00.  Please be as generous as you are able. 
 
Pledges to Date:  37  $5,530 .00  92% of Total Goal 
 
  
    



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The 2018 Contribution Boxes are at the 
front entrance of church.  Please pick 
up your box and take it home with you.  
Thanks! 

HAS YOUR ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER CHANGED?  ARE 
YOU JUST USING A CELL # NOW AND NEED TO ELIMINATE 
YOUR LANDLINE NUMBER?  HAVE YOU HAD A CHILD 
RELOCATE AFTER HIGH SCHOOL OR COLLEGE?  ARE YOU 
NOT ON OUR PARISH AND NEED TO REGISTER? 
The 2018 Parish List will be published early in 2018 and so the 
Office would appreciate any updates or changes as soon as 
possible.  If you have any changes, please let us know by dropping 
a note in the collection basket, by calling 473-2217, or by sending 
email to staug@htc.net.  Thank you very much!!! 
 

The 2018 òRejoice, O Earthó Calendars are now available at 

the entrances to church.  Pl ease take one per household.   

Thank you to our sponsors again this yearé 

Hecker Community Center  

Nu- Deal Oil Co.  

Total Titanium  

Wm. F. Braun Milk Hauling  
 

LECTOR TRAINING  
We will have two sessions of Lector Training held 

following the 8:30 am Masses on Sunday, January 14 th  
and Sunday, January 21 st .  You will need to only attend 

one or the other of the sessions, not both!  This is for 
all current weekend and weekday lectors, as well as, 

any new volunteers interested in becoming a lector.  
Any questions, p lease call the Parish Office, 473 -2217.  

 
 

mailto:staug@htc.net


 
 
 
 
 

 
 

45TH ANNUAL NATIONAL MARCH FOR LIFE 
 

JANUARY 18-19-20, 2018 
THURSDAY, FRIDAY & SATURDAY 

The annual Diocese of Belleville bus trip to Washington, DC for the 45th Annual 
National March for Life is scheduled for January 18th-20th (Thursday-Saturday, 2018.   
Registration/Trip Costs are $175 per passenger (does NOT include meals & will need 
to bring extra spending money.  Your ticket, a detailed scheduled etc. will be mailed to 
you after full payment is made and both pages of the reservation form are completed 
& received.  
The bus is loaded at the Shrine of Our Lady of Snows. 
Questions?  Need additional info?  Want to sponsor someone to go on the trip?  
Contact Doug Lugge by phone 618/476-9505 or email jdlugge@gmail.com.  
Registration forms and info are also on the Diocese of Belleville Respect Life’s 
website at: 

dps.diobelle.org/respectlife 
  

To Delmar Wachtel for his years of service cleaning the Church and Rectory 
alongside Wylma.  Delmar is retiring as of December 31st, 2017…we truly 
appreciate all the years you worked for our Parish!!!! 

mailto:jdlugge@gmail.com

